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Agudas Achim Congregation 
401 E. Oakdale Blvd., Coralville, IA 52241 

Phone: 319-337-3813 
www.AgudasAchimIC.org 

February 2021 / Shevat–Adar 5781 

FROM  THE RABBI 

Esther Hugenholtz 

January and February are quiet months. Peaceful, 
some might say. Lonely, others might offer. Maybe 
it’s a little bit of both. The snow has overlaid our 
world with a welcome serene calm, and at the same 
time, I have felt the solitude of fewer Jewish 
holidays and fewer ways to connect to each other. 
Even though the snow cover is thick, we can feel in 
our hearts the faintest stirrings of spring. In a world 
of white, we celebrated Tu Bishvat and I planted my 
first seeds, hoping to have homegrown 
microgreens, lettuce, arugula and cilantro for the 
Seder table.  

Amidst the quiet, other things have been stirring 
too. Vaccines are finally ramping up and I am sure 
many of us oscillate between hope and anxiety; our 
world caught in a fierce race between innovative 
and safe vaccines and a mutating virus. It will be 
hard to predict how the next months develop and 
so while we are still in the metaphorical winter of 
this pandemic, it is important for us to sow the 
seeds of spring in our hearts. It is important to do 
what we Jews do so well: hold onto hope, cultivate 
community and choose life. We both seek to 
preserve the present and plan for the future.  

As our President Sue Weinberg wrote in her article, 
we are pushing ahead with safety upgrades which 
will make our synagogue a safer place to be. A safer 
synagogue will also help us be a more welcoming 
community – they are complementary goals. I am 
grateful to the Safety Committee for all their hard 

work and equally grateful to the members of our 
community who have donated so generously.  

Other plans for the coming months are a joint Hillel-
Agudas Achim Purim celebration where we will 
read both the traditional Megillah as well as have a 
fun-filled Zoom Purim spiel with the ominous but 
oh so contemporary name: ‘Pandemic in Persia.’ 
We are also gearing up for Passover, of course. The 
Second Seder will not be happening in person, but 
will be hosted on Zoom from my family’s home. We 
will be using a beautiful, brand-new Haggadah 
published by the Reform movement, chockfull of 
poetry and meaningful readings to bring our Exodus 
experience into the 21st century. In order to 
enhance our Passover festivities, we are also 
planning Passover packages with a Haggadah on 
loan, a box of matzah, seasonal recipes and a 
Pesachdike sweet treat for all members who sign 
up. (Contact the office).  

Closer to our current moment, the month of 
February has plenty to offer. I am launching a new 
Introduction to Judaism course on the 15th of 
February (sign up through the office) for anyone 
who wants to explore or deepen their connection 
to Judaism. We also have some fantastic Adult 
Education programming coming up so check the 
bulletin for that. And we are gently exploring 
‘virtually twinning’ with a congregation in Boise, 
Idaho for programming and perhaps a service. The 

(Continued on page 2) 
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FROM THE RABBI 

Esther Hugenholtz (cont.) 

blessings of the Zoom era allow us to look beyond 
our geographical boundaries and make new friends 
without any limitations.  

As these cold months drag on, I have learned to 
‘lean into’ the cold and am frequently found 
frolicking with my kids in the snow. At the same 
time, I am excited for Spring, for more 
opportunities for socially-distanced outdoors get 
togethers with friends and for more shots in arms 
to help us push back against this plague. As always, 
I remain oh so proud of how this community is 
navigating the pandemic. I often reflect how hard 
this all is; for those who live alone who feel the 
sting of loneliness; for those with families who 
crave a moment of peace. For those who work out 
in the community to risk exposure and for those 
who shelter at home who fear potentially severe 
disease. All of us are contending with the challenge 
of the age in different ways, yet of course it is our 
common humanity that underscores the 
importance of all our experiences.  

When the Sea of Reeds split, the Midrash teaches 
that instead of two walls of water (with a walkway), 
there were twelve, separating each tribe of Israel 
from each other. The tribes could still see either 
other, but were divided and isolated from each 
other during that moment of calamity. This reminds 
me so much of the moment we are living through. 
We are separated by walls of water, or panes of 
glass, or electronic screens. We can see each other 
but we cannot touch—yet. But we are still with 
each other, sharing each other’s experiences which 
is what the Midrash sought to underscore. Divided 
yet one.  

Dear Agudas Achim family; meanwhile, if you want 
a friendly ear and a ‘lev shomea’, a listening heart 
to help lift your spirits please remember that I am 
here. Just a text message or an email away. I look 
forward to being with you in whatever way I can.  

The story of the Midrash has a happy ending, of 
course. The Israelites safely made it across the 
short and were reunited once again. As we will be. 

(Continued from page 1) 

TIKUN OLAM NEWS 

Jody Braverman 

The  food/fundraising drive in support of Table to Table has raised $1344 thus far. Table to Table collects 
wholesome, edible food from donors. Distribution to those in need goes through agencies that serve the 
hungry, homeless and at-risk populations. COVID-19 continues to cause food insecurity in the area. Please 
donate via Agudas Achim to this worthy organization.  

Refugee Shabbat is March 5-6, 2021. It will begin our exploration of the subject. One or two events will be 
scheduled later in the month. The first, which is confirmed, will be at 10:00 on Sunday March 7 features UI 
College of Nursing professor Emily Sinnwell discussing the work of the Catholic Worker House with 
refugees seeking asylum here. See the flyer on page 10. Another program is tentatively scheduled for 
Sunday March 21. 

Tikkun Olam committee will assist in distributing bags containing a Haggadah, matzah, and macaroons to 
members who request them. See information on following pages.  
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PESACH LETTER 

Dear Agudas Achim Congregant –  

All of us are feeling the isolation imposed on us by the COVID-19 pandemic and need a little “pick-me-up” 
to keep smiles on our faces.  The board of the synagogue has, and will continue to, try to provide that lift.  
Prior to the High Holy Days, we loaned prayer books to enable congregants to easily participate in our 
virtual Rosh Hashanah and Yom Kippur services and gave out gift bags containing apples, honey, honey 
cake, and recipes. 

We want to continue attempts to uplift the lives of our synagogue family prior to the Pesach Holiday.  We 
are offering the loan of a family Haggadah and a gift bag containing matzo and a sweet treat.  The 
Haggadah will be Mishkan HaSeder, the one the synagogue will use for the second Seder on Zoom and will 
distribute one per family.  There are limited copies so it will be “first come-first served.”   If you wish to 
purchase additional copies for your family the book is available from CCAR Press for $21.95 or a Kindle 
version from Amazon for $9.99. 

We realize that not everyone will want the offerings so we ask you to please respond by answering the 
questions on the flyer on the last page and email them back to us at secretary@agudasachimic.org.   

Pickup times: Sunday, March 21, 10:00 a.m. to noon and Wednesday, March 24, 4:00 p.m. to 6:00 p.m. 

Thank you. 

ONLINE LECTURE SERIES 

A free online lecture 
series by  the Herbert D. 
Katz Center for Advanced 
Judaic Studies will focus 
on intersections of race 
and religion, drawing 
lessons from the history 
of antisemitism, 
examining the role of 
Jews in the racialized 
culture of the United 
States, and exploring the 
role of race in Jewish 
identity. 

See this link for dates and 
times, details, and a 
registration link. 

https://www.ccarpress.org/shopping_product_detail.asp?pid=50544
https://smile.amazon.com/Mishkan-HaSeder-Rabbi-Hara-Person-ebook/dp/B08TFDN7J8/ref=sr_1_1?dchild=1&keywords=mishkan+haseder&qid=1611612300&sr=8-1
https://smile.amazon.com/Mishkan-HaSeder-Rabbi-Hara-Person-ebook/dp/B08TFDN7J8/ref=sr_1_1?dchild=1&keywords=mishkan+haseder&qid=1611612300&sr=8-1
mailto:secretary@agudasachimic.org
https://katz.sas.upenn.edu/resources/blog/jews-race-and-religion
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FROM THE PRESIDENT 

Sue Weinberg 

As I write this, vaccine administration is continuing. 
In addition to front-line workers, the University has 
started vaccinating the general public based on age 
guidelines provided by the state. Many of our 
congregants are older, and I know of at least 4 
congregants who have received their first shot, and 
are already scheduled for their second shot. This is 
great news! 

A third vaccine is poised to request FDA approval, a 
single shot that does not need special cold storage. 
This would greatly increase the vaccine availability.  

Going back to my last month’s column proposing 
Service as a theme, please consider getting your 
vaccine when it is offered to you. Helping us attain 
herd immunity would be a very valuable service to 
the community, as well as protecting your own 
health.  

The bad news is that there are more contagious 
variants spreading. Many medical professionals are 
recommending either an N95 mask if you can get 
them, or double-masking with a medical mask 
under a cloth mask. We will be keeping an eye on 
the infection rates and following the best medical 
advice as we review our reopening criteria, and will 
keep you informed as decisions are made. 

We are moving forward with building updates. At 
the last board meeting approval was given to 
purchase livestreaming equipment so we can 
continue to broadcast services from the building 
after we return to in-person services. Needed 

repairs to the freezer and refrigerator will be 
scheduled, and we are moving forward with 
finalizing bids for installing some of the security 
updates. By the time we reopen, our new door 
access system should be functional! Doing all of this 
work is much easier and more convenient while the 
building is not occupied, to prepare us for our 
eventual reopening. By the time we reopen, our 
building should have all of the safety updates 
installed that were recommended by our Safety 
committee! 

Our next major holiday is Pesach. Unfortunately an 
in-person community second Seder will not be 
possible, but once again the rabbi will lead a zoom 
Seder from her home. We are planning Passover 
gift bags to distribute to the congregation, along 
the lines of our High Holiday gift bags (but without 
honeycake!) We have ordered some copies of the 
new URJ Haggadah which will be available to loan 
to congregants on a first-come-first-served basis, 
details will be forthcoming. .  

There is also a lot of programming going on via 
zoom. We just had a wonderful all Iowa Shabbat 
Shira musical service, and there are a number of 
fantastic adult education programs in the works; 
watch the bulletin and the weekly email for details. 

Don’t let your guard down, stay safe, stay healthy! 

L’shalom, 
Sue 

SONJA SPEAR WINS AWARD  

Principal Sonja Spear has won the 2021 Sydney Taylor Manuscript award for an unpublished manuscript 
called Cats and Honey Cake! Congratulations, Sonja! 
 
Press release on the award 
Award winners  

https://agudasachimic.us13.list-manage.com/track/click?u=bfdd64c3726388e42e3aabff3&id=ec0eee6b54&e=201411f622
https://agudasachimic.us13.list-manage.com/track/click?u=bfdd64c3726388e42e3aabff3&id=e193f32646&e=201411f622
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DONATIONS 

RABBI’S DISCRETIONARY FUND 
Ellen Caplan: In memory of Gloria Gelman 
Judy & Gary Galluzzo: In memory of Char Bernstein 
Gloria Gelman: In memory of Webster B. Gelman 
Tom & Becky Gelman: In memory of Webster B. 

Gelman 
Rody Gessner & Michelle Edwards: In memory of 

Stanley Edwards 
Barry & Marjorie Ginsberg: In memory of Dorothy 

Kanef and Emanuel Ginsberg 
Lea Haravon Collins & Steve Collins: In memory of 

Jacob Haravon Collins 
Bob & Donna Rodnitzky: In memory of Nathan 

Rodnitzky 
Jonathan & Susan Simon: In memory of Liba 

Goldberg, Mendel Goldberg, and Irene Simon 
Mel & Diane Sunshine: In memory of Betty Brodsky 
 

BUILDING FUND 
Beverly Boyers: In memory of Ellen Leer and 

Richard Smith 
 

COMMUNITY RELIEF FUND 
Helen Goldstein: In memory of Gloria Gelman 
Jerry Naylor: In memory of Mary S. Naylor 
 

FAMILY ASSISTANCE FUND 
David & Martha Lubaroff: In honor of Aron Levin’s 

recovery 

 

GENERAL GIFTS FUND 
David & Constance Berman: In memory of Doris 

Hoffman 
Jim & Ann Estin: In memory of Art Estin 
Linda Kerber: In memory of Pauline Kerber and 

Sylvia Kaufman 
 

HIGH HOLIDAY/CANTOR FUND 
Stanley & Jane Zukin: In memory of Lama Shetzer 
 

SAFETY FUND 
Beverly Boyers: In memory of Deanna Boyers and 

Jesse Boyers 
Ellen Caplan 
 

SIM & SARA STRAUSS MEMORIAL FUND 
Stephen Strauss: In memory of Belle Strauss, Sim 

Strauss, Marjorie Osdoba, Rebecca Posner, Isaac 
Strauss, and Meyer Markovitz 

 

TIKUN OLAM FUND 
Elliot & Jeanne Abrons: Table to Table food drive 
Lea Haravon Collins & Steve Collins: Table to Table 

food drive 
Linda Kerber: Table to Table food drive 
Sam & Marj Kuperman: Table to Table food drive 
David & Martha Lubaroff: Table to Table food drive 
Nancy Sprince: In memory of Benjamin Sprince 
Nancy Sprince: Table to Table food drive 
Sue Weinberg & Robert Armstrong: Table to Table 

food drive 
Ellen Widiss: Table to Table food drive 

BEREAVEMENT GROUP 

The bereavement group will meet onWednesday, February 17 via Zoom. 
For more information, contact Martha Lubaroff. 

WEDNESDAY BOOK GROUP 

The Wednesday book group will meet on Wednesday, February 24 at 1:00 p.m. 

mailto:mlubaroff@gmail.com
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Michael Balch 
Max Berkowitz 
Charlotte Bernstein 
Eleanor Blauner 
John Brady 
Fannie Saltzman 

Braverman 
Arnie Breggin 
Irene Brodsky 
Elizabeth Buch 
Barbara Jean Bunnell 
Helen Chazanoff 
Donald Cohn 
Sara Dorfman 
Stanley Edwards 
Sol Elster 
Louis Friedman 
Sadie Friedman 

Judith Goldfein 
Samuel Goldman 
Harley William 

Goodman 
Bertha Graber 
Vera Gutierez 
Harriet Blakeslee Hall 
Patricia Hass 
William Herman 
Jacob Horowitz 
Doris Johansen 
Maurice Joselson 
Sydney Josselson 
Allen Kraft 
Lillian Kraft 
Betty Krantz 
Helen Leah Lison 
Benjamin London 

Albert Lubaroff 
Marvin Marcus 
Arthur Margolin 
Samuel Markovitz 
Tamara Mazur 
Patrick McEwen 
Rabbi Elijah “Zeke" 

Palnick 
Joann Sprinkman Picard 
Rose Lee Pomerantz 
Joseph Prager 
Ruth Rogers 
Joseph Rose 
Mark Rosenthal 
Sanford G. Rossen 
Mary Saletta 
Gertrude Sandler 
Sam Sandler 

Farel Schapira 
Lama Shetzer 
Harry Shulman 
Sam Skorton 
Goldie Solganick 
Gladys Paul Spiller 
Sari Sprince 
Gittel Tepper 
Wayne VanArendonk 
Pat Vunderink 
Olive Wertz 
Maynard “Moe" 

Whitebook 
Alan Widiss 
Daniel Wolf 
Earl Yanney 

FEBRUARY YAHRZEITS 

SHABBAT AND FESTIVAL SERVICE SCHEDULE  (ALL SERVICES VIA ZOOM) 

Yitro Friday, February 5 7:00 p.m. Lev Shalem (Conservative) 

(Exodus 18:1-20:23) Saturday, February 6 9:30 a.m. Mishkan T’filah (Reform) 

Mishpatim Friday, February 12 7:00 p.m. Mishkan T’filah (Reform) 

(Exodus 21:1-24:18; 

Numbers 28:9-15) 
Saturday, February 13 9:30 a.m. Lev Shalem (Conservative) 

Terumah Friday, February 19 7:00 p.m. Mishkan T’filah (Reform) 

(Exodus 25:1-27:19; 

Deuteronomy 25:17-19) 
Saturday, February 20 9:30 a.m. Lev Shalem (Conservative) 

Tetzaveh Friday, February 26 7:00 p.m. Mishkan T’filah (Reform) 

(Exodus 27:20-30:10) Saturday, February 27 9:30 a.m. Lev Shalem (Conservative) 

Streaming links for Shabbat services on Zoom: Friday Night (7:00 p.m.); 

Saturday Morning (9:30 a.m.) Evening services have a schmooze prior to the service at 6:30 p.m. 

Warm Up America will meet by Zoom on February 7 and February 21 from 11:00 a.m. to noon.   

WARM UP AMERICA 

Connie Berman 

https://zoom.us/j/382252359?pwd=dE0yWDlBOVJOM3VhN3FYYmRNMzJ2QT09
https://zoom.us/j/791447670?pwd=SExtcG9zTElkVDNGMVNwOEFtQWpZdz09
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TIKUN OLAM DRIVE 

Tikkun Olam committee is sponsoring a Fund/Food drive in support of Table to Table food rescue. 

As the COVID-19 pandemic continues to stress families and individuals throughout the country, 

there is an on-going need to provide food in the local area. Help support Table to Table in this 

effort.  

From Table to Table’s website: 

“Our mission is to keep wholesome food from going to waste by collecting from donors and 

distributing to agencies that serve the hungry, homeless and at-risk.” 

Contact Jody Braverman for more information at 319/631-0416 or jtbraverman@yahoo.com 

mailto:jtbraverman@yahoo.com
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UPCOMING EVENTS (all via Zoom) 

Rabbi Nikki DeBlosi, PhD 
Good, Bad & Holy: Sex in the Jewish Tradition 

February 14 (Valentine’s Day), 10:00 a.m. 

DeBlosi Zoom Link 

Is it Jewish to talk about sex? Did the ancient rabbis 
view sex as a positive influence, a negative 
influence, or something else altogether? Does 
Judaism understand the topics contemporary 
Jewish folks grapple with in terms of sexual identity 
and expression? Do Jewish values clash with 
popular views on sexuality? How can Judaism 
shape, expand, or define our decisions about sex 
and intimacy? Join Rabbi Nikki DeBlosi, PhD, for a 
frank and open discussion of a collection of texts 
that will help us begin to explore the intersection 
between our own internalized notions of sexuality 
and the rich depth of Jewish traditional texts on this 
fundamental part of human life. 

Named in 2015 by the Forward as one of America's 
Most Inspiring Rabbis, Rabbi Nikki is a freelance 
writer, speaker, teacher, and spiritual counselor. 
Ordained as a Reform Rabbi in 2013, she combines 
a high-level academic background with an 
approachable presence. Her interests include queer 
and feminist theory, sexuality and relationships, 
pastoral care, liturgy, and expanding lifecycle ritual. 
A convert herself, Rabbi Nikki helps folks find 
community and belonging. She’s also a huge Buffy 
the Vampire Slayer fan. 

—— 

Etgar Keret Presentation 
February 21, 10:00 a.m. 

See flyer (on next page) for information and 
registration link. 

Dr. Zvi Bellin 
Introduction to Jewish Mindfulness Practice 

February 28, 10:00 a.m.  

Bellin Zoom Link 

Join Dr. Zvi Bellin for an entry class in Jewish 
mindfulness. We will study a foundational Rabbinic 
text in Jewish mindfulness and discuss how it can 
be made relevant for our lives today. Building off of 
that text, we will  try on several practices that can 
enrichen a Jewish life of presence, compassion, and 
connection. Beginners and advanced practitioners 
of any mindfulness system are encouraged to join. 

Dr. Zvi Bellin is an Associate Professor of Holistic 
Counseling Psychology at John F. Kennedy 

University. Zvi's clinical skills integrate mindfulness, 
spirituality, and meaningful living for individuals, 

couples, and families. Through his work with 
Moishe House, Zvi has taught Jewish mindfulness 

worldwide, and has led extended Jewish 
mindfulness retreats since 2007.  

—— 

Emily Sinnwell Talk 
March 7, 10:00 a.m. 

See flyer (page after next) for information and 
Zoom link. 

—— 

Rabbi David Levin Talk 
March 14, 10:00 a.m. 

Rabbi Levin Zoom Link 

Rabbi David Levin will give a talk on Jewish end-of-
life rituals. More information will be forthcoming. 

YIDDISH STUDY GROUP 

The Yiddish Study Group meets Mondays and Fridays at 10:30 a.m. via Zoom. 

It will not meet on New Year’s Day. Contact the office for more information. 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/82245933189
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/84903764863
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/81276252279
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Registration Link  

 

Questions? Contact Rebecca Carlson: 

rebeccacarlson3@comcast.net or 

309-360-1419. 

Learn more about Etgar Keret: 

here and here 

 

Read a selection of Keret stories: 

What Do We Have In Our Pockets 

The Story About A Bus Driver Who Wanted To Be God 

https://us02web.zoom.us/meeting/register/tZYqfumhrzsvGdeIaer5weZta-ZwtDSr7QB3
mailto:rebeccacarlson3@comcast.net
https://www.etgarkeret.com/
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Etgar_Keret
http://www.failbetter.com/43/KeretWhat.php
https://www.fictionadvocate.com/2015/10/19/the-story-about-a-bus-driver-who-wanted-to-be-god/
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Sinnwell Zoom Link 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/88643579215
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FEBRUARY 2021 

 ALL SERVICES, MEETINGS, AND EVENTS WILL BE VIA ZOOM. EMAIL THE OFFICE IF YOU NEED DETAILS. 

Mon 1 Tea Time Check-In 4:00 PM 

    Intro to Judaism 7:30 PM 

Tues 2 
JJ Neiman-Brown 
Remembrance 

7:30 PM 

Wed 3 Tea Time Check-In 4:00 PM 

Thurs 4 Soulful Virtual Ma'ariv 8:30 PM 

Fri 5 Shabbat Schmooze 6:30 PM 

    Shabbat Evening Services 7:00 PM 

Sat 6 Shabbat Morning Services 9:30 AM 

Sun 7 Virtual Sunday School 10:30 AM 

    Tea Time Check-In 4:00 PM 

Mon 8 Tea Time Check-In 4:00 PM 

    Intro to Judaism 7:30 PM 

Wed 10 Tea Time Check-In 4:00 PM 

Thurs 11 Executive Committee Meeting 5:30 PM 

    Soulful Virtual Ma'ariv 8:30 PM 

Fri 12 Shabbat Schmooze 6:30 PM 

    Shabbat Evening Services 7:00 PM 

Sat 13 Shabbat Morning Services 9:30 AM 

Sun 14 
Adult Ed: Rabbi Nikki DeBlosi 
Talk 

10:00 AM 

  Virtual Sunday School 10:30 AM 

    Tea Time Check-In 4:00 PM 

Mon 15 Tea Time Check-In 4:00 PM 

    Intro to Judaism 7:30 PM 

Wed 17 Bereavement Group 12:30 PM 

  Tea Time Check-In 4:00 PM 

  Education Committee 6:00 PM 

    Ritual Committee 7:30 PM 

Thurs 18 Board Meeting 7:00 PM 

    Soulful Virtual Ma'ariv 8:30 PM 

Fri 19 Intro Class Shabbat Dinner 5:30 PM 

  Shabbat Schmooze 6:30 PM 

    Shabbat Evening Services 7:00 PM 

Sat 20 Shabbat Morning Services 9:30 AM 

Sun 21 Adult Ed: Etgar Keret Event 10:00 AM 

  Virtual Sunday School 10:30 AM 

    Tea Time Check-In 4:00 PM 

Mon 22 Tea Time Check-In 4:00 PM 

    Intro to Judaism 7:30 PM 

Tues 23 Hamentaschen Deliveries 11:00 AM 

Wed 24 Free Lunch 11:30 AM 

  Book Group 1:00 PM 

  Tea Time Check-In 4:00 PM 

    Adult Ed Committee 6:00 PM 

Thurs 25 Purim: "Pandemic in Persia!" 7:00 PM 

    Soulful Virtual Ma'ariv 8:30 PM 

Fri 26 Shabbat Schmooze 6:30 PM 

    Shabbat Evening Services 7:00 PM 

Sat 27 Shabbat Morning Services 9:30 AM 

Sun 28 Adult Ed: Zvi Bellin Talk 10:00 AM 

  Virtual Sunday School 10:30 AM 

  
BYO Mussar Lunch & Learn: 
"Seeking Shalom" 

1:00 PM 

    Tea Time Check-In 4:00 PM 

SAVE THE DATE! 

Sun 3/3 
Tikun Olam: Emily Sinnwell 
Presentation 

10:00 AM 
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Staff  

Rabbi  Esther Hugenholtz Office Secretary John Wertz 

Administrator Karen Brady Custodian Amos Kiche 

Principal Sonja Spear     

Board of Trustees  

President Sue Weinberg Adult Education Daphne Lison; Bennett Brown 

President Elect Janice Weiner Sisterhood Liaison Nancy Sprince 

Vice President David Lubaroff Social Vacant 

Past President Kathy Jacobs Tikun Olam Jody Braverman 

Treasurer Mindy Russell Ways & Means Mindy Russell 

Board Secretary Janelle Jaskolka Youth Shellie Smith 

Membership Jane Zukin At Large 1 Elliott Abrons 

Ritual Peter Rubenstein; Alan Weinstein At Large 2 Curtis Braverman 

Religious School  Chuck Friedman At Large 3 Bob Wallace 


